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This was intended as a July Newsletter but I ended up being away for part of the first half of July and then the weather was too good to sit indoors at the computer and over the past ten days or so whenever I had a potentially free spell to sit down at the computer I seemed to get diverted to television and the Commonwealth Games!   It is now raining and I don’t have any more excuses.
Over recent weeks the Club’s activities and the thoughts of members have been dominated by the very sudden death of Tom Lloyd Evans.   Tom had been a Club member since about 2002, soon after returning to Scotland from South Africa where he had spent much of his working life as an academic astronomer.    Initially he just attended Day Meets but in recent years he rarely missed a Meet of any sort and if he did there was a very good reason for it.   He was present on all types of Day Meet which included long days to far away hills and the closer to home New Year Meets to Barry Buddon .    He came regularly to the weekends, including Boat of Garten in April and Otter Ferry in May of this year and the Club summer weeks.   Tom always attended the AGM and he and Marlene never missed the dinner.   He was therefore known to all of us and his sudden passing just two days before a group of us, including Tom, were due to go to Scourie for this year’s Summer Week was hard to comprehend.    There were some in the group who were already away from home doing other things en route to Scourie and so hadn’t been contactable and they arrived at Scourie still expecting Tom to be there.   We all have our memories of Tom’s quiet presence on outings.   As with many of us age was catching up and he was slowing down but he always plodded on and achieved the day’s objective and we had expected him to be doing this for a few more years.  He often took responsibility for coordinating the Day Meets.   Of the two photos below, a similar one taken in February this year was in the previous Newsletter but it shows Tom recently, in good form, on a fine snowy day on Morrone with great views of the Cairngorms.   The other is a favourite of mine, taken on Canisp with Suilven in the background during the Inchnadamph week in 2012.    Unfortunately I couldn’t doctor the photo and remove myself from it without removing Suilven!
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Regarding recent Day Meets there were two very good days at the end of June and in the middle of July.   The late June outing was to Glen Lyon when an anticlockwise circuit of the four Munros in the Carn Mairg group was completed and the group don’t seem to have encountered any access problems.    The mid July Meet was to the Monadh Liaths and on this outing an anticlockwise circuit of the three Munros accessed from Newtonmore was completed.  The most recent outing was to the Glencoe area and on a day of mixed weather the two Munros that make up Beinn a’Bheithir were climbed.   That day started dreich but improved.
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On one of Glen Lyon Munro summits           on the Monadh Liaths

Four of us went to Otter Ferry in mid May where we were made very welcome by Yvonne and her family.    For various very valid reasons we all of us travelled independently what is a very considerable distance so as far as being environmentally aware and trying to economise on car use, in taking four cars we didn’t do very well! Those of us that were free on the Friday had a beautiful day climbing different hills in the Rest and be Thankful area. The others travelled when free on the Friday evening and on Saturday.   Unfortunately by then the weather had changed and Saturday turned out to be quite a wet day but it didn’t deter us from having a walk, with Yvonne acting as guide with good local knowledge of the area, exploring the coast near Tighnabruaich.   This was actually totally new territory to most of us as the Firth of Clyde is not easily accessible to those of us living in the East of Scotland.   It remained wet in the West on the Sunday so there were no further explorations of that area.   We saw enough of it looking fine to know that it is well worth further exploration.
The Scourie week was inevitably dominated by the news of Tom’s passing but we knew that Tom would have wanted us to enjoy the week.    In a week when the whole of the UK except NW Sutherland and Orkney were experiencing wall to wall sunshine our views from the hills were limited.   The first day was the only day when the hills were clear and in that day half the group had a good day on Ben Loyal while the other half had an equally good day on the  Corbett, Ben Leoid, and the neighbouring Grahams.   Despite the mist Les and Irene were successful in completing their last three far North West Corbetts which included an epic over 10 hour day with Harry on Foinaven in mist and rain.   For those of us without a particular agenda of specific hills to be ticked off there were days when the weather on the coast was fine and quite bright and some of us had very pleasant days exploring Faraid Head near Durness, walking out to Sandwood Bay and most of us had a good day on Handa.   Our base was a very comfortable house in an ideal location and it was an enjoyable week. 
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Ascending Ben Loyal



View North from the summit

Les and Irene again successfully completed the Challenge across Scotland in May experiencing some of the best weather they have had during many years of doing this event.   Apart from their three Corbetts at Scourie they  have been having camping trips to other remote areas and are both now down to their last four or five Corbetts so maybe there will be a double Corbett completing event next year? 

Events have meant that the possible third weekend away of the summer doesn’t look like materialising.    However the programme of Day Meets seems to be sticking to its schedule without having to resort to last minute changes due to bad weather.   Hopefully the good weather of recent weeks will hold out for the next couple of months when the aim is to take advantage of longer daylight to go further afield and have longish days on the hill.   The extra Meet scheduled for Saturday 13th September has been planned to suit anyone looking for a less strenuous day that is also not too far away.
Jean
